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That’s a wrap, folks. Another term done and dusted! With summer just around the corner, the end 
of the year will be here before we know it.

I’d like to begin this newsletter with a heartfelt thank you to the members of our Board of Trustees 
who have recently stepped down. The time and energy these individuals have given to governing 
our school is truly invaluable. After attending meetings myself, I can say the board works together 
incredibly well, with thoughtful discussions that always put our students first.

A very special acknowledgement goes to Nik Webster, who has not only been a dedicated board 
member but also served as Chairperson for many years. Nik has spent many hours helping with 
sports groups, athletics and much more. The Webster family has been a big part of Elmgrove 
School for the last 10 years, and their contribution has been enormous.

Another big thank you goes to Aaron Whitley, a valued member of the board. This year marks the 
Whitley family’s final year at Elmgrove, as Joel is the last of the Whitley boys to move on. The 
Whitley family have been a big part of our community helping in many ways, or an impressive 13 
years, and we will miss them greatly.  

To both families, your support, time, and commitment to Elmgrove have left a lasting legacy.

We welcome Kelvin Stevens and Kellie Blackie to join Jarred Campbell, Gemma Payne and Shena 
Cape to our Board of Trustees.

On Monday, we held our very first Mihi Whakatau, welcoming new teachers and students to our 
school. It was wonderful to see parents and grandparents join us for this occasion. The ceremony 
was a truly special event, with the whole school taking part, and will now be held twice each year to 
officially welcome families to Elmgrove.

A big thank you to our Fundraising Team for organising the school disco. When I popped in, the 
hall was buzzing. Music pumping, glow sticks lighting up the room, and plenty of laughter all 
around. It was clear the children were having an absolute blast.

As we head into the holidays, I hope you all enjoy some well-earned family time without the rush of 
sports practices, school lunches, and early mornings.  Here’s hoping the next two weeks bring 
plenty of sunshine, and by the time we return, daylight saving will have kicked in, giving us a little 
more light to enjoy in the evenings.

Jenny

mailto:office@elmgrove.school.nz


 

School Holidays - 22nd Sept to 3  Octrd

Term 4 - Week 1 -  6  Oct to 10  Octth th

9  Octth Junior Swimming

10  Octth NO ASSEMBLY

Week 2 -  13  Oct to 17  Octth th

16  Octth Junior Swimming

13  Octth Speech Competition

17  Octth Mufti Day

Week 3 -  20  Oct to 24  Octth th

23  Octrd Teacher Strike Day

23  Octrd NO JUNIOR SWIMMING

Week 4 -  27  Oct to 31st Octth

27  Octth Labour Day

28  to 31  Octth st School Book Fair 

30  Octth Junior Swimming

 DATES 
Important

Term 3/4 2025



 

FUTSAL

TOUCH

DISCO FUNDRAISER Raised $1423
It sounds like the Disco was a fun night . A big thank you to the
parents that helped on the night and to the Fundraising Team

for all of their hard work organsing the night.
The Fundraising Committee would love to welcome new

members to our small team. If you have a little (or a lot) of time
to spare please consider coming along to a meeting! You could

be involved in events like Bingo night and the disco or help
with sausage sizzles and ice block fridays. We have some

awesome fundraisers planned but need more parents to get on
board and help us out. Email fundraiser@elmgrove.school.nz or

ask at the office for more details.

https://www.elmgrove.school.nz/touch
https://www.elmgrove.school.nz/futsal


 

Our Mihi Whakatau Ceremony
On Monday Elmgrove hosted our very first Mihi Whakatau to welcome all of the

families, tamariki and staff who have started with us here at Elmgrove over the year.  
A Mihi Whakatau is a form of welcome similar to a pōwhiri, but less formal. It
enables all of our children to experience and hear karanga, kaikorero, waiata,

karakia, and be part of a special celebration to welcome new people to our school
community. 

We are looking forward to making Mihi Whakatau a regular part of our school
calendar and hosting them in Term One  and Term Three each year. 

What a fantastic way to kick off our final week of the term! 
Special thanks to Paul Solomon - a very special Grandad who spoke on behalf of

our school and Lauana Thomas - our Resource Teacher of Māori who supported us
with our process. 



2026 TERM DATES

KIDS WEST CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY
PROGRAMME DATES

Open - Friday 19  December (before christmas)th

Closed - Mon 22  Dec 2025 till Fri 9  January 2026 nd th

Open - Mon 12  January till Tues 27  Januaryth th

Term 1 
Mon 2  Feb - Thurs 2  Aprilnd nd

Term 2 
Mon 20  April - Fri 3rd Julyth

Term 3
Mon 20th July - Fri 25th Sept

Term 4
Mon 12th  Oct - Tues 15  Decth



 

CROSSOVER 
Town vs Taieri  Basketball Competition

Our Top Basketball Team entered this competition held in town on Monday
and Tuesday afternoon this week

They represented our School well with the following Score to finish up 3
overall.

rd

 2 players were also named in the special awards.

Elmgrove 46 - Kaikorai 32
Elmgrove 58 - Grant Braes 18 

Elmgrove 54 - Tainui 16 

Elmgrove 44 Wakari 29 
Elmgrove 34 Fairfield 67

Elmgrove 54 Abbotsford 50 

Finished 3  overallrd



 



 



 



 



 

We would like to thank Goodman
Fielder for their continued

support by donating bread for 
our school breakfast club each

morning.



 



 



 



Come along on Tuesday 7th October 2025 to see what Athletics
Taieri are all about. 

A fun inclusive environment where children can learn fundamental
movement skills and have a great time.

We teach the running, jumping and throwing skills at Memorial Park
each Tuesday from 5.00-6.00 (Children aged 5-14) from October –
April. Children can also compete each Saturday morning in at the
Caledonian and meet and compete against children from all over

Otago.  Otago Childrens Athletics – at the Caledonian are hosting a
Ribbon Have a Go Opening Day on Saturday 4th October from 9-

12am for children under 14 years old. 
Children aged 13+ can also compete on Saturdays from 12.30 – 4pm
depending on their events in the senior competition. Athletes aged
15 and over will be part of a squad with specialist coaching. Have a

look at our facebook page “athletics taieri” and
www.athleticstaieri.com. Register online.  We would love to see you

there. Enquiries to Hayley 021 742 758
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